
  
 

 
 Place Department  

Highways Improvement Team (6C) 
Bernard Weatherill House 

8 Mint Walk 
Croydon 

CR0 1EA 
 

The Occupiers of: 
The Crescent, 
Selhurst. 
 
Important Parking Information 

Contact: Parking Design 
Parking.Design@croydon.gov.uk 

     Tel: 020 8726 7100 
Your Ref:  

 Our Ref: PS/PD/HW/01 
Date: 17th October 2016 

Dear Occupier, 

Re: Proposal to Introduce a Controlled Parking Zone in The Crescent Area. 

The purpose of this letter is to consult you on your views on a possible Controlled           
Parking Zone (CPZ) in your road. This consultation follows petitions from residents           
concerned with the high level of parking in The Crescent Area. 

Complaints have been received that increased parking is creating obstruction and safety  
concerns for residents and other road users. These parking concerns could be managed  
by one of the options stated below and as indicated on the attached questionnaire: 

1) Extend the existing CPZ (East Outer Zone) to include The Crescent Area.         
The existing East Outer Zone has “Shared Use” Permit/Pay & Display bays 
and yellow line waiting restrictions. The existing East Outer Zone operational 
time is 9am to 5pm, Monday to Saturday.    

2) Extend the existing CPZ to include The Crescent Area, but with a longer 
operational time of 8am to 8pm, Monday to Sunday.  

It is the Council’s policy to engage with local residents before making decisions that          
affect them. Please complete the attached questionnaire as your views are important to    
us. Once completed, please return in the enclosed pre-paid envelope.                             
The deadline for responding is Friday 11 November 2016. 

All responses received by 11 November 2016 would be presented in a report to the     
next Traffic Management Advisory Committee (TMAC) for its consideration at its next 
meeting at 6.30pm, 19 December 2016 in the Town Hall, Katharine Street, Croydon. 
The report will be available to view from 12 December 2016 using the following link: 
www.croydon.gov.uk/democracy/dande/minutes/committees  

It is important that you respond because your views will influence the decision on whether 
or not to introduce parking controls in your road. The enclosed fact sheet gives further 
information on CPZs and how the scheme would operate if introduced in your road. 

Please do not hesitate to contact the engineer in charge of this consultation,              
Huda Wahab, on 020 8667 8258 or by email Huda.Wahab@croydon.gov.uk if you 
require further information or clarification on this consultation. 

Yours faithfully, 

 
 
David Wakeling 
Parking Design Manager – Highways Improvements 
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